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Future Programs 

Links 

Club Photos  
Club Facebook Page 
Club Website 
DACdb 
District 5030 Website 

 

Meeting Location 
Seattle Yacht Club 
1807 E. Hamlin St. 
Seattle, WA 98112 

To join via Zoom: 

https://us02web.zoom.us/
j/88235453974  

When:  Fridays 

Business:  12:00-12:30 pm 
Lunch:       12:30-1:00 pm 
Program:  1:00-1:30 pm 

 

VISITORS ARE WELCOME 

University District Rotary 

Club Bulletin 
 
 

Tuesday, March 11, 2025 

PH: (206) 542-7070  Linda Fukuda, President  PO Box 31125, Seattle, WA 98103 

Club Bulletin Deadline 

Monday at 2:00 pm 
Send ads & photos 

in .jpg.  For January, 
2025, send material to: 
paulalaschober@gmail.com 

Mar 21 
David Snow:  Rotary 
Guatemala Stove Project 

Mar 28 
Greater Seattle Business 
Association 

Apr 4 
Rovy Branon:  UW 
Continuum College 

Apr 11 
ESC:  Duwamish 

Overview:  Many of us have struggled to get access 
to the health care we need, and the national 
shortage of providers continues to increase. At the 
Elson S. Floyd College of Medicine, we are working 
to educate more providers to address the national 
shortage, starting in WA. Through collaboration and 
problem-solving in education, research, and health 
care, with a focus on rural communities, Tribal 
Nations and people who have been historically 
marginalized, we are working toward a healthy, 
equitable Washington for all. I will share more about 
how we are doing this, and how Rotary Clubs across WA have been partners in this 
critical mission.   

Bio:  I’m the Senior Director of Development at the WSU Elson S. Floyd College of 
Medicine. I partner with alumni, foundations, organizations, and community 
members to raise awareness and resources to advance the mission and vision of 
our college. I joined the college in 2023 after spending the prior eight years 
fundraising with a local hospital, and previously in communications. I hail from a 
rural community in Wisconsin and have been in Seattle for more than a decade. 

Program for March 14 

Libby Manthei 

Health Care Equity in Washington 

Nominees for Service Fund Board (by Paula Laschober, URSF President) 

The Nominating Committee for the Service Fund Board has 
proposed the following candidates to serve as 
board members for a three-year term beginning 
July 1, 2025 and ending June 30, 2028:  Marisa 
Broggel and Brian Turnbull.  Marisa is an attorney 
by profession and Brian is a financial adviser. 

Marisa will finish her first term this coming June 
but is willing to continue for another term.  We 
thank Joe Whitford, who will also finish his term in June, for his 

service.  Election by the club members will be held at a Friday meeting in the near 
future.  Club members may also propose other candidates.  To do so, please 
contact Paula Laschober at paulalaschober@gmail.com. 

Brian Turnbull 

Marisa Broggel 

http://www.flickr.com/photos/32165293@N02/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Rotary-Club-of-the-University-District-Seattle/128505537182229
http://www.udrotary.org
http://www.directory-online.com/Rotary
http://rotarydistrict5030.org/
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88235453974
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88235453974
mailto:Paula.Laschober@seattle.gov
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Notes from Service Fund Board Meeting March 6, 2025 (by Paula Laschober) 

Three International Service Committee projects were approved for funding: 

• Kenya, drill a borehole well Star of Hope Children’s Centre ($31,490 project, $3,050 from UDRC) 

• Ethiopia, peace thru arts, contribution to Ballard RC GG ($36,000 project, $1,000 from UDRC) 

• Gambia, support for village medical center, contribution to Lake Forest Park RC District matching grant ($20,200 
project, $2,000 from UDRC) 

2 Ways To Donate Clothes and Household Goods (by Rick Jones) 

Over the past year our club has been working closely with two entities 
that re-purpose and distribute lightly-used clothes and household goods. 
It’s easy to access and here’s how to do it: 

Solid Ground works to help folks settle into a permanent home, often for 
the first time. Their clients are coming from short-term housing, incarceration, or a refugee situation. These 
folks need all the items it takes to establish a home, often for a family.  

Used but working small appliances (coffeemakers, toasters, toaster ovens, hand mixers, blenders, etc.) along 
with dishes, glasses, cutlery, bakeware, pans, etc. are all needed.  Additionally, clothes that are workplace 
suitable are needed for both men and women. 

The University District Family YMCA works in our neighborhood and is directly helping people, often in deep 
poverty and often living on the street or in cars.  They have an appetite for warm clothes and rain resistant 
clothes for both men and women. Especially sought after are belts and shoes/boots. 

Do you have some of the above items you wish to put back to work? Reach out to Rick Jones 
at threepointoh@comcast.net and you can coordinate a time for a pick-up at your home or a drop-off at SYL 
on a Friday. Even better, you can hand your items off at the 3rd Sunday of the month YMCA grab n go lunch 
prep event. 

 

mailto:threepointoh@comcast.net
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 Application for Membership Approved by Club Board 

Last Monday, the Club Board approved the membership application of Robert 
Delgardo.  Robert’s sponsor is Raymond Connell. 

Robert is the Chairman of Northwest Black Pioneers, overseeing the 
organization’s educational programs and Black College Tours.  The organization’s 
website is:  Home | Northwest Black Pi 1.   

In 2013, Robert received the Entrepreneur of the Year Award from the University 
of Washington’s Foster School of Business. 

He was previously in Education in the Seattle School District, and has worked with 
children, youth and families for over 25 years. 

Robert graduated from Central Washington University with a degree in Physical 
Education.   

He has served as Athletic Director for Little League football, and has been a high school, AAU, and 
professional basketball coach.   

His other community activities include serving on the Board for the new Memorial Stadium, and as a 
Community Court Advocate.  He has also assisted in opening a school in Nigeria. 

Robert’s interests include youth and young adult achievement, education, fundraising and ministry.  His 
hobbies are traveling and spending time with grandchildren. 

He lives in the West Hill neighborhood of Seattle.  His email is MrD7804@comcast.net and his cell phone is 
206-255-0220. 

https://www.northwestblackpioneers.com/
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NEED ROTARIANS to JOIN US April 19 for Duwamish River Restoration service day 
(by Dave Spicer, Chair, Rotary District 5030 ESC) 

Calling on UDRC Rotarians to join us for a 
Rotary District-wide service project to help 
restore the Duwamish River on Saturday, 
April 19, 9 am-1 pm. 

As Chair of our District 5030 Environmental 
Sustainability Committee, I am looking for 
several of our Rotarians, (including family 
members or friends), to join us on April  19. 
We expect to get a number of Rotarians from 
other clubs as well. Our very own ESC, 
chaired by Sally Porter Smith, is endorsing 
this project. 

Our work will include removing invasive 
species and planting indigenous trees and 
shrubbery.  It is a great day to do something 
special for Mother Earth. 

We will meet at 9 am and will have George 
Blumberg, historian with the Port of Seattle, 
share about the major cleanup being 
coordinated by the EPA as a Superfund site.  

We will also have someone from the 
Duwamish Nation share about the native 
history going back 10,000 years in connection 
with the Duwamish River. 

There will be coffee and donuts at 9:00 am 
followed by a vegetarian lunch served 12:30-
1:00 pm.  

Please let me know asap if you are interested.  
Contact dspicer@davespicerlaw.com. 

Only need to bring boots appropriate for working in the 
mud and working gloves plus a water bottle. Tools and 
porto potty provided on site as well as all plants and 
shrubbery. 

Forty (40) people is our quota for this dynamic service day 
so if you are interested let me know asap.   

We are coordinating this effort with Carmen Martinez and 
the Duwamish River Community Coalition. 

Join us for this very engaging outing!!! 

mailto:dspicer@davespicerlaw.com
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 Upcoming Club Activities and Deadlines 

Mar 14  Hearts and Wine, info and tickets: Harvest Against Hunger | Hearts & Wine 2025 - Harvest Against Hunger.  
   Annual fundraiser, this year at Pickering Barn, Issaquah. 

Mar 16  11:00-1:30.  Make Grab-n-Go lunches for neighbors in need at the University Family YMCA.  Contact Rick 
   Jones, threepointoh@comcast.net to register. 

Mar 21  7:00 pm.  Lisa Latchford and her jazz band will be performing at North City Bistro.  All Rotarians are invited.  
   Tickets and info:  FRIAY - March 21st - The Lisa Fox Group – North City Bistro and Wine Shop  

Mar 28  Live Auction Preview.  Contact Sally Porter Smith, sallypor789@gmail.com. 

Apr 3  6:00-7:00 pm.  Service Fund Board meeting, Zoom.  Contact Paula Laschober, plaschober@gmail.com. 

Apr 7  3:00 pm, Zoom.  Membership meeting.  Contact Lisa Latchford, lisa@foxassociatesllc.com. 

Apr 14  4:00-5:30 pm.  Club Board meeting.  Contact Linda Fukuda, lindaelif@gmail.com. 

Apr 19  7:30-4:30.  2025 District 5030 Symposium.  On-line registration opened 1/6/2025. 

Apr 19  9:00-1:00.  District 5030 environmental project to remove invasive plant species and plant indigenous ones 
   along the Duwamish River.  See article in this bulletin.  Contact Dave Spicer:  dspicer@davespicerlaw.com. 

Apr 20  11:00-1:30.  Make Grab-n-Go lunches for neighbors in need at the University Family YMCA.  Contact Rick 
   Jones, threepointoh@comcast.net to register. 

Apr 25  UDRC fundraising event, Seattle Yacht Club, lunchtime.  Theme:  Celebrating Giving.  Contact Sally Porter 
   Smith, sallypor789@gmail.com. 

May 1  6:00-7:00 pm.  Service Fund Board meeting, Zoom.  Contact Paula Laschober, plaschober@gmail.com. 

May 3  Off to the Races! Kentucky Derby watch event.  Contact Lisa Edwards, lisasimoneedwards@outlook.com. 

May 12  4:00-5:30 pm.  Club Board meeting.  Contact Linda Fukuda, lindaelif@gmail.com. 

May 15  1:00 pm.  Volunteers needed to prepare meals for Ronald McDonald House.  Contact Angie Jimenez at 
   gejim22@yahoo.com. 

June 5  6:00-7:00 pm.  Service Fund Board meeting, Zoom.  Contact Paula Laschober, plaschober@gmail.com. 

Jun 21-25 Rotary International Convention, Calgary, Canada.  Register at:  convention.rotary.org. 

Jun 29  Pawzapalooza pet parade and party.  Contact Carol Butler, peabody087@gmail.com. 

University Service Fund 
The Foundation of the Rotary Club of the University 

District is called “University Rotary Service Fund.”  It 

is a charitable organization with a 501(c)(3) tax-

exempt status.  The Service Fund’s EIN, or tax ID, is  

91-1123239. 

The Rotary Foundation 
The mission of The Rotary Foundation of Rotary 
International is to enable Rotarians to advance world 
understanding, goodwill, and peace through the 
improvement of health, the support of education, 
and the alleviation of poverty.  Donate at:  https://
www.rotary.org/en/donate.   

https://www.harvestagainsthunger.org/hearts-wine-2025/
mailto:threepointoh@comcast.net
https://northcitybistro.com/products/friay-march-21st-the-lisa-fox-group
mailto:plaschober@gmail.com
mailto:lindaelif@gmail.com.
mailto:dspicer@davespicerlaw.com
mailto:threepointoh@comcast.net
mailto:sallypor789@gmail.com
mailto:plaschober@gmail.com
mailto:lisasimoneedwards@outlook.com
mailto:lindaelif@gmail.com.
mailto:plaschober@gmail.com
convention.rotary.org
mailto:peabody087@gmail.com
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